
During my internship in non-profit management with the Hawaii Bicycling League, I was 

able to experience firsthand the behind-the-scenes operations of a small 501(c)(3).  From grant-

writing and research to facilitating committee meetings, I was entrusted with challenging and 

interesting responsibilities that encouraged professional growth.  Working with a tight-knit and 

friendly staff fostered a comfortable and productive learning environment. 

The Hawaii Bicycling League is dedicated to creating symbiotic internships tailored to 

the strengths and interests of each intern.  As a result, I was able to benefit from my internship in 

a way unique to my expectations and future goals.   

My summer with the Hawaii Bicycling League was invaluable and a rare find for a young 

intern.  My colleagues respected and appreciated my work within the organization, and dedicated 

unprecedented resources to making this a positive learning experience.     

 
 
Sara Wynhoff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


